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I received the Soda Toyoji SPIO Research Grant when I started working as a research assistant at the
Department of Otorhinolaryngology-Head and Neck Surgery, Mie University Graduate School of Medicine, after
receiving my Ph.D. in Medical Sciences at Mie University in October 2021.

I have been focused on the basic research about the diagnosis of primary ciliary dyskinesia (PCD) during my
PhD, and I found that PCD study is very interesting, challenging and meaningful. So I am continuing my research
on improving the PCD diagnosis. Using the SPIO grant we purchased a high-speed video microscope and have
been accessing respiratory ciliary movement by high-speed video microscopy analysis in patients suspected of
PCD. It is amazing to see the cilia beating lively and directly under the microscope, and I can have a quick
impression to predict the diagnosis. The results of high-speed video microscopy analysis were presented at
several academic conferences including the Cilia Symposium, the Annual Meeting of Japanese Rhinologic Society,
and the Taiwan-Japan Conference on Otolaryngology-Head and Neck Surgery, which was a valuable experience
for me.

Under the guidance and encouragement of my supervisor Prof. Kazuhiko Takeuchi, we have a regular PCD
group meeting with medical students and several clinical doctors. During the meeting we have been discussing
the genetic analysis data and ciliary ultrastructure by electron microscopy of PCD suspected patients. I also
started immunofluorescence analysis to support the PCD diagnosis. During these
years of study, I have analyzed the genetic data of more than 100 anonymous PCD
suspected patients and found a characteristic genetic spectrum of Japanese PCD
patients, which we published in a paper. In addition, I am honored that I participated
and made a little effort in the preparation of Practical Guide for the Diagnosis and
Management of Primary Ciliary Dyskinesia. I am grateful for the opportunity to
study and research at our department.

I have been in Mie Prefecture for six years since 2017. I like Mie for her abundant
nature and diverse cultures. Every year I go to Ise Jingu for a pilgrimage and enjoy
eating in the Okage Yokocho. I have been to Kumano Kodo and climbed the mountain
to see the gorgeous view of Owase Bay. I have been to the Ninja Museum and
enjoyed the ninja show. I like the world-class Matsusaka beef and delicious eel, which |
are cheaper in Mie prefecture than that in other areas. Mie is a quiet and peaceful
place to do research works.

I would like to thank the Society for Promotion of International Oto-Rhino-
Laryngology for supporting my research with the Soda Toyoji SPIO Research Grant.
I will continue my research in Japan on the PCD diagnosis.
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